SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 12 January 2016

Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Philip Randall, Barry Hitchcock, Kate Lingard (clerk), George Johnson (Surrey County Councillor) and Tony Rooth (Guildford Borough Councillor). 
Members of the Public – Jon Forsyth, Neil Smith, David Swinburn and Bob Stovold.
Issues raised by Public – none.
61/15 – Apologies for Absence – none.
62/15 -  Minutes of Meeting held on 10 November 2015 – approved and signed by BCM. 
63/15 - Matters Arising – none.
64/15 - Declarations of Interest – none.
65/15 - Community Safety report from the Surrey Police – none received.
66/15 - County and Borough Councillors – GJ reported that the next stage of work to BOAT 527 was under discussion and Mr Stovold asked to be included with any discussions. The problem of flooding in the centre of Shackleford was raised. It was noted that the new culvert was helping to remove flood waters more quickly but there was still a problem with the sheer quantity of water coming down into the village after heavy rainfall. It was agreed that some specialist advice should be sought as to why this is happening and what measures are needed to divert/reduce water reaching The Street. GJ and TR to raise this at the next Flood Forum meeting on behalf of SPC.  BCM to provide GJ with a list of culverts and drains that need clearing (including on Peper Harow Road, Lombard Street and outside Jordans in Eashing).  
TR addressed SPC dismay at the handling by the GBC Planning Committee in November of the application relating to the Eashing Filling Station (15/P/00880). BCM said that SPC had written formally to the Chair of the Planning Committee (Councillor Moseley) in December to complain about the handling of the application and was further disappointed not to have received any response from her. PR emphasized that SPC was shocked at the complete lack of debate by the Planning Committee, the rejection of the idea of a site visit and the failure to address any of the concerns raised by the residents in the numerous comments submitted to GBC in relation to the application. PR offered to meet Councillor Moseley to outline his concerns at a lack of due process followed by the Planning Committee. TR said he would ask Councillor Moseley for a response. 

TR outlined the changes to the Pre-Planning Advice service from GBC. The previous system was not working efficiently and leading to long delays. The new service will start in February. There will be a surgery for application advice on three mornings a week at GBC, four levels of advice offered and revised timescales. 
67/15 - Highways and Byways – covered above. 
68/15 - Fiesta Fields – TR said that events last year could have constituted a statutory nuisance and that GBC officers had been in touch with the landowner about future events to gain assurances that concerns were being addressed. Clerk to enquire with landowner to see if planned events for this year have been relocated. Best course still to continue to notify GBC of any noise/problems as they arise. 
69/15 - Defibrillator – SPC has successfully applied for a free defibrillator, cabinet and training kit from the British Heart Foundation. The defibrillator will be compatible with children and adults and will be placed outside the front door of the Shackleford Centre/Village Hall. Clerk to arrange an evening training session once the defibrillator has been delivered (there is a delay with the cabinet at present) and find volunteers from Acorns, St Mary’s School and the parish. 
70/15 - Eashing Residents Parking and Eashing Notice board – problems with parking were discussed and concerns expressed about safety of cars passing parked cars on The Hollow. No extra spaces could be found along the roads or in the Abbey Mill or Stag PH car park.  Yellow lines on either side of the road down The Hollow and leading to the Stag PH might be the only way to improve safety. GJ suggested the possibility of the road through Eashing being made ‘one-way’ or into a ‘dead end’. PR to discuss this further with GJ and to visit the site together. 
PR said that the photographs for the notice board to be placed on the NT land had now been taken and this was progressing. 

71/15 - Cyder House Public House – the Councillors expressed concern about the closure of the Cyder House which is a valuable resource to the parish. BCM said the longer it remained closed and out of business the greater the chance of it remaining closed and possibly being turned into residential property. JF said that the current landlord was in no rush to sell the Cyder House as there was still a lease in place with the brewery. However, Councillors were keen to do anything possible to help the Cyder House reopen. The Clerk to send a letter to the brewery asking for further information and TR to enquire at GBC about registering the Cyder House as an Asset of Community Value.  This would mean that SPC must be notified of any attempt to sell the Cyder House. 
72/15 - Planning – there were no current planning applications to be discussed. 
73/15 – Finance  

(a) Receipts – to note the following receipts:

	Date
	Amount
	Description
	From

	2/12/15
	£500
	Grant money from for purchase of new computer to help compliance with new Transparency Guidelines
	SALC


(b) Expenses – to approve the following payments: 

	Date
	Amount
	Description
	VAT Payable
	From 

	 12/01/16
	£25
	Hall Hire
	£0
	The Shackleford Centre

	12/01/16
	£80.82
	Clerk’s expense for Nov and Dec 2015
	£0
	Kate Lingard

	12/01/16
	£432
	Village Car Park Hedge Trimming
	£72
	1st Call Trees Limited

	12/01/16
	£329.95
	Reimbursement for new SPC computer (grant funds received from SALC) 
	£54.99
	Kate Lingard (computer bought from John Lewis)

	12/01/16
	£200
	Donation to website 
	£0
	David Sowerbutts

	12/01/16
	£123.55
	New grit bin for Shackleford Road
	£20.59
	Glasdon UK Ltd

	12/01/16
	£50.96
	Bark and plants for SPC flowerbed
	£0
	C. Bell


(c) Annual Budget and Precept 2016/17 – budget as circulated in advance approved by all Councillors and Clerk asked to request precept from GBC on the same basis as previous year - £23 per Band D property. 
14. Other Correspondence – Councillor training at Guildford Manor Hotel noted on 11th February. 
15. Next meetings:  March 15th, May 3rd, July 5th, September 6th and November 1st.   

